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ñFriends for Fun, Safety, and Knowledgeò    

 

Our first Chapter ride was held on April 14 and we  

had a turnout of 11 bikes totaling 19 members. We 

rode up the river, led by our Ride Coordinator Walt 

Potwora and a great job he did. We had lunch at Melõs 

River Dock and the food was excellent and everyone 

seemed to have a good time. The weather was warm 

and very windy enough so that Dan Evans talked us all 

in to going to Uncle Linnyõs new ice cream stop for a 

cool ice cream cone and laughter.  

I hope in the future we can get even more participation by our members so 

they can get out and enjoy the fresh air and freedom that the bikes can provide. 

There is nothing like being able to feel the air in your face and the sound of the 

engine going down the road. Ours doesnõt have the roar of noise other bikes make 

but to me they sing a tune in their own way that is very pleasing.  

April 27, we will have a MFA class at Mascoutah Library starting at 10:00 

AM being taught by Jean Stout and we have eight signed up at the present time 

but I feel sure we could take a few more in. We have had a lot of training this year 

to try and catch all of us up on safety and good ridding skills coordinated by our 

Educator Martha Ribbing and at Meet the Chapters earlier this month Dan Davis 

(IL. District Educator) made the comment to me how well things are going.  

Martha has coordinated this training, and with the help of Dan Ribbing and Jean 

Potwora setting the pace we all have come a long ways. To that I say Thanks for 

all three of you going the extra mile to assist us all.  

Allow me to remind everyone that April 28 starting at 10:00 AM there is a 

Memorial Dedication at Roxana Park to honor our former Chapter Director Larry 

Kolling. I hope everyone can make it and afterwards there will be a ride and have 

lunch. I havenõt got any ideas where to go but I am sure someone in our group will 

have a good place in mind.  

There will be a Motorcycle Safety Summit. on April 23 presented by the 

IL. State Police at Benton Civic Center 414 Hudelson St. Benton IL at 6:30 PM. If 

anyone is interested in going let me know.  Betty and I will be going to represent 

Chapter  O wearing our colors to show our interest. The State Trooper putting on 

the presentation will be Joey he always puts on a great show of ridding skills at 

the Summer Ride -in at Du Quoin each year.  

Chapter Directors 

Dave & Betty 
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It appears spring may have finally sprung!  We're looking forward to 

some warm weekends on the road with our friends and the opportunities 

to make new friends around every curve.  We missed the first group ride 

of the year.  Our bike has decided it's not ready for the summer season so we had to take it in 

for a little "attitude adjustment".  We've been riding many years and we've always heard the 

stories about how  "it ran great when I fired it up but after a few miles it wouldn't hardly run 

at all" but I always figured I was pretty much immune to that syndrome with the extra care 

taken to winterize my bike.  I guess this year was our year because the first ten miles were 

great but the last twenty made me wonder if we were going to need "Tow busters".  We got it 

home and then made an appointment at the local fix -it shop.  We ought to be back in the saddle 

before the next big ride so now we're getting doubly anxious.  Summer is on it's way!  Woo -Hoo!  

Riding time is near!  

 

Dan 

From the desk of Dan & Martha Ribbing  

Assistant Chapter Directors  

We've had courses this winter on being a Road Captain and 

Group Riding and this little article from James Davis pretty 

much sums up the responsibilities of all riders whether you are 

the leader, the follower, or the drag.  Remember to always "Ride your own ride" 

and look out for each other!  

Martha 

Group Riding - Still YOUR Ride  

It is NOT playing 'Follow The Leader'  
 

By: James R. Davis  
 

I have heard it argued by some who prefer not to ride in groups that group riding is no more than 

playing  'follow the leader'. And since most of us that ride big bikes are far from being simply followers, 

group riding is for 'the other guys'.  

 

Well, I have no problem with people preferring to ride solo. But if the concept of group riding is generally 

thought to be simply playing 'follow the leader', I'd like to correct that impression immediately.  

 

When you join a group ride you do agree to be led by a lead bike and to be shepherded by a drag bike. 

You agree that you will station -keep (maintain proper spacing and a staggered formation). And you 

agree that you will adopt the 'prime directive' (never hit the bike in front of you).  
 

Sounds like 'follow the leader' to me, too. But there is more. You, for example, agree to follow the lead 

Martha Ribbing  

Rider Educator  
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bike UNLESS IT IS INTO DANGER. You agree to rely solely on yourself to determine that a lane 

change is safe for you to perform. You agree, in other words, to be responsible for your own safety. This 

is what is meant by the often heard admonition to 'ride your own ride!'  

 

In other words, riding in a group is more than being a passive component. It involves being an ACTIVE 

participant.  

 

Lest you think this is a trivial 'nit pick' and that despite the above you are nevertheless still just 

following  the leader, let me describe a few situations that might change your mind.  

 

Yesterday a group of 7 people on 5 bikes went out for a short (150 mile) ride together. One of the people 

was a newbie to the group and to group riding. We explained what our concept of group riding entails, 

and he had received a copy of our group riding guidelines document the week before. Because there was 

a new rider in the group we started out very conservatively.  

 

That is, our lead bike decided to place the new person in the slot immediately in front of me (riding drag) 

and when we got to a freeway he kept the group in the right -most lane. This was done to give me an  

opportunity to gauge the skills of the new rider before we increased our speed and moved left.  

 

What I observed was that this person had fine control of his bike, but he was clearly anxious about being 

in the right lane (as was I.) There was rather a lot of merging traffic before we got out of town.  

 

Someone in the group who was equally anxious said on the CB: "Hey, Harry, I have it on good authority 

that there are 2 more lanes on this freeway." Harry (our lead bike) responded by asking me to secure a 

lane to the left. I did so and the group moved to the left.  

 

So? So one of the 'followers' changed the behavior of the group! He took an active role and asked, in his 

own fashion, for the group to move out of the slow lane.  

 

[Had the newbie been having any trouble with highway speed or with control of his bike in any other 

way I would have vetoed the lane change and asked for an exit lane instead. The drag bike has a lot of 

discretion in our groups.] Taking an active role is expected of our riders! And not just to change some 

group behavior to accommodate a personal desire. Each rider in our group is expected to look out for the 

interests of the other riders as well.  

 

Another example from yesterday. Cash and I separated from the rest of the group as the ride came to an 

end. We rode our two bikes together through some unfamiliar back country roads that had essentially no 

traffic on them. We traveled at speeds of from 60 to 70 MPH most of the time, so long as conditions were 

favorable.  

 

Cash has led groups for in excess of 50,000 miles over the past 8 years and is very good at it. When we 

approach unfamiliar curves she does not push the envelope, especially when there are others in the 

group besides just the two of us. It is not unusual, however, for her to take a marked curve at from 10 to 

20 MPH above posted advisory speed limits. (If a sign says that the speed of a curve is 45 MPH, Cash 

and I will usually take it about 60 MPH.)  

 

Last night we were traveling at about 70 MPH when I noticed that we were about to enter a curve that 

was posted at 20 MPH!!! Cash had looked down at her instrument panel and had not noticed the sign at 

continue  
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all. There is no way in the world that Cash would try to take that curve at 70 MPH. So, I announced 

that 'this one is 20!' on the CB and she hit her binders and brought her bike down to about 30 MPH  

before she entered the curve. I hasten to add that the curve was not visible at all before I made my  

announcement, at least to me. Cash had seen the first set of left -pointing arrows indicating that she was 

approaching a curve, but had no idea that it was such a slow one. We both made it through the curve 

without incident.  

 

What's the message here? I took an ACTIVE role and warned her about the speed of the curve ahead. In 

other words, all riders in a group are expected to look out for everybody else. Cash may have been the 

lead bike at the time, but if I had simply been a passive rider 'following the leader', both of us would 

have ended up on the side of the road waiting for a life -flight helicopter, or worse.  

 

Being in a group provides everyone with many extra pairs of eyes, extra minds to deal with situations 

others are not prepared to deal with, help in the event of problems, and a community of informed  

judgment makers. To think that any of the group would fail to be active when the need arose is out of 

the question. To think that anyone in our group of riding friends would have failed to warn Cash about 

the speed of the curve ahead is simply nuts. None of us will follow a lead bike into danger - but 

more importantly, none of us would allow a lead bike to enter danger without trying to prevent it.  

ACTIVE roles for all.  

Copyright 1992 - 2013 by The Master Strategy Group, all rights reserved.  

http://www.msgroup.org  

(James R. Davis is a recognized expert witness in the fields of Motorcycle Safety/Dynamics.)  

Continue  

March 21st Meeting Highlights  

39 members present  

4 guest ð Mike & Donna Sullivan Mo Chapter Z Directors - Chapter U Directors Bob & 

Vivki Depew  

Niehaus Days looking for volunteers for setup & homemade cookies  

Dash for Cash - Chapter òOó is currently in the lead with 92 points 

MFA first aid class Apr 27th cost $20.00 contact Martha Ribbing  

Dedication of Larry Kollingõs brick at the Roxana Bike Blessing April 28th 

Dan Ribbing modeled the new Logo design for the Chapter  

May 5th Windshield wash 9:30 am Interstate 55 south bound Homestead rest area  

Talked about upcoming ride to Pattyõs settlement need to get show tickets booked   

 Motorcycle Safety Summit Apr 23rd Benton Civic Center Benton, IL  

50/50 winners - Carol Evans - $35.00, Bill Cook $25.00, Bill Sankus $10.00  

Sponsor donations: Niehaus ðVina Haggerty, Ravanelliõsð Mary Ruder                             

LottaWatta Creek - Bud, Bobbyõsð Bill Sugg, Culverõs Edwardsvilleð Bill Cook                      

Culverõs Collinsville - Mike Sullivan Mo Z, Culverõs OõFallon - Jay Grant  
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On April 7
th
 19 members of Chapter ñOò 

met at the Conoco Phillips Park to      

receive training on the Co-Rider 1&2 

courses.  Ever since my co-rider and I have taken 

up motorcycle riding we kind of joked about how she 

would shut down the motorcycle if I would happen 

to become incapacitated somehow.  After this 

course I believe my co-rider has become more 

confident about being able to safely shut down our Gold Wing while going down the highway.  The 

Co-Rider courses were presented by our Assistant Director Dan Ribbing and our MEC Jean 

Potwora. They both presented a great deal information about how the co-rider can safely bring the 

Gold wings to controlled stop, and informed the co-riders where the controls are on the Gold wings 

to assist in shutting down the bike & how to operate the CB radio. 

Dan stressed to our two-wheeled riders that it is a foregone conclusion that if the rider on the motor-

cycles comes under distress the two wheeled bike is going to go down.  So the object of the co-rider 

is to get the motorcycle slowed down to a more controlled stop than going down under greater 

speed.  The seating arrangement for the co-rider just makes it very challenging to keep the bike up.  

But relax, due to the safety bar on both sides of the engine the co-rider should be able to get out 

from under the bike.  Keeping a cool head will prevail 

when shutting down the motorcycle. 

Several of the co-riders expressed concern about being 

able to reach any of the controls in the event it becomes 

necessary to get the bike or trike under their control to a 

safe stop.  Jean enforced upon them if and when the 

situation should arise that they need to keep a cool 

head so they would be able to get the Goldwing under 

control. But once we went outside several of the co-

riders found out that they could reach the ñkillò switch 

and the hand break.   

I would highly recommend Riders and Co-riders, to please take this potentially life saving course. 

Especially if you are fairly new at this great and wonderful past time like me and my co-rider are.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

CO-RIDER 1 & 2 

BY: ROY MILLER  

TRAINING  

APRIL 7th  


